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Human Rights Leaders Urge Turkish Government 
to Drop Charges against Transgender Activists 

 
Harassment of Transgender Individuals Must End 

 
For Immediate Release 
 
(New York, Nov 2, 2011) - In a joint letter [hyperlink] sent to the Turkish Ministry of 
Justice today, seven human rights organizations called for an end to the continuous 
harassment of transgender individuals and human rights defenders and expressed 
alarm at the conviction and potential imprisonment of leaders from the organization 
Pembe Hayat. 
 
On October 26, 2011, Ankara’s 15th Criminal Court of First Instance sentenced t ree 
trans en er    an r   ts  e en ers,  a         en ,   se      ka a , an   e a  
Tunç, to jail terms ranging from five to eighteen months.  They were convicted of 
offenses s c  as “res st n  the police” an  “ ns  t n  t e po  ce.”     e t e  a   
sentences  or  s.   nc an   s.        en were s spen e , t e co rt’s r   n   n t e 
case o   s.      ka a  s to be en orce      t  s  p e   b  t e Co rt o  Appea s.  
 
  e co rt’s r  ing was based on charges for events that took place on June 19, 2010.  
That day, the police pulled over the three human rights defenders while they drove 
through the Seyranbaglari Mah neighborhood in Ankara and subsequently arrested 
them. According to the groups, the arrests were arbitrary and part of a pattern of 
systematic harassment of transgender individuals, particularly those defending 
their human rights. 
 
The letter to the Justice Minister was signed by the International Gay and Lesbian 
Human Rights Commission (IGLHRC), COC Netherlands, Global Action for Trans* 
Equality, the European Region of the International Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Trans and 
Intersex Association (ILGA-Europe), Transgender Europe (TGEU), ARC 
International, and STP 2012, International Stop Trans Pathologization Campaign. 
 
 s.      ka a an   s.   n  are co‐founders and current board members of Pembe 
Hayat, and Ms.        en is an active member.  Pembe Hayat (Pink Life Lesbian, Gay, 
  sex a ,  rans en er an   ranssex a   o   ar t  Assoc at on)  s an Ankara‐base  
organization that works to eliminate all forms of discrimination and violence 
motivated by homophobia and transphobia. 
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In their letter, the human rights organizations requested that Turkish authorities 
 rop a   c ar es a a nst  s.        en,  s.      ka a, an   s.   nç and investigate 
the discriminatory treatment of transgender individuals by the police and courts. 
The groups also requested the Turkish government provide sensitivity training for 
law enforcement officers and court officials in order to prevent future cases of 
transphobia and homophobia. 
 
For more information, please contact: 
 
In New York: Hossein Alizadeh 
International Gay and Lesbian Human Rights Commission 
(English): +1-212-430-6016 
 
In Buenos Aires: Mauro Cabral 
GATE - Global Action for Trans* Equality 
(Spanish, English): +54-9-351-558-9876 
 
In Amsterdam: Bjorn van Roozendaal 
COC Netherlands 
(Dutch, English): +31-622558300 
 
In Geneva: John Fisher 
ARC International 
(French, English): +41-79-508-3968 
 
In Stockholm: Maria Sundin 
Transgender Europe  
(English, Swedish) Tel: +46 70-729 01 66 
 
In Brussels: Juris Lavrikovs 
ILGA-Europe 
(English, Russian, Latvian) + 32 496 70 83 75 
 
In Madrid: Amets Suess 
STP 2012, International Stop Trans Pathologization Campaign 
(Spanish, English): + 34 659 52 44 46 
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